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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Mac Tristan, Chief of Police    
 
Date:  March 09, 2018 
 
Reference:  Approval to purchase one replacement vehicle from Dodge City via Buyboard cooperative 

purchasing Contract #521-16 in the total amount of $30,706.00 and authorizing the City 
Manager to sign. 

 
2030:  Coppell 2030, Healthy Neighborhoods/Safe Neighborhoods 
 
 
Introduction:   
The Police Department deploys vehicles in our Traffic Division to use during their duties. The request for 
authorization to spend $30,706.00 is to replace one Traffic Division vehicle that was deemed irreparable 
after being involved in a fleet accident.  
 
Analysis: 
In fiscal year 2017/2018 a 2012 Dodge Charger (Vehicle ID 1120150) which was utilized by the Traffic 
division was involved in an accident and was determined to be a total loss by TML, the city’s insurance 
carrier. The Charger needs to be replaced and the funds requested will provide the Police Department to 
purchase a 2018 Dodge Charger to be utilized for the Traffic and Patrol division. The vehicle will come 
from the factory with some equipment designed for police work pre-installed, making it easier and quicker 
to install additional after-market equipment required prior to deployment.  
 
Fiscal Impact: 
Upon Council approval, amended funds have been authorized by the City of Coppell Finance 
Department in FY 2017-2018 to purchase the replacement vehicle for $30,706.00 under Buyboard 
cooperative purchasing Contract #521-16 using the Safelight Fund account 18-10-00-5010.     
 
Legal Review: N/A 
 
Recommendation: 
The Police Department recommends Council approve the purchase of one 2018 Dodge Charger in the 
amount of $30,706.00 and authorize the City Manager to sign. 
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